But my God shall supply all your need according to his riches in glory by Christ Jesus.

GOOD NEWS

ENDINGS AND BEGINNINGS

By now, all of our School Good News Clubs® have ended for the year. This year was one of amazing testimonies of God's provision. As club preparation began last August, there were some clubs that were in danger of not meeting due to lack of teachers, helpers, and bus drivers. Also during this time, all of our buses were doing double and triple duty as they were also being used by another ministry many times each week. Even though we seemed stretched to our limits, God began to provide in remarkable ways. One need after another was filled as people stepped forward into roles that were new to them and filled gaps that allowed clubs to not just start on time, but start with a renewed energy. Several clubs that had been taught by staff were taken over by teams from the local church and as a result, outreach was made into the communities. God provided abundantly for our need for bus drivers and even called several people to enroll in a class to be certified to drive next year.

As camp season begins, we're again seeing God provide in miraculous ways. Sometimes we almost feel as if we need to just back away and let Him work while we watch in amazement. A special thanks to those of you that have sacrificed time and resources to be on our team this year. You are a blessing and we hope to see many of you this summer at camp.

CORA, CALEB, JACOB

Cora, Caleb, and Jacob are all very excited about serving with CEF again this summer. They'll be going to the summer missionary training school at Roxbury Camp in June. After that, Caleb will work at camp for the rest of the summer and Cora and Jacob will divide their time between camp and 5-Day Clubs®.

Cora just completed her second year of school at Oklahoma Christian University as an Elementary Education major. Through the month of May, she'll be helping with camp preparations and finalizing schedules for clubs and Vacation Bible Schools for the summer.

OLIVIA

Olivia will be a junior counselor this year and will serve a week or two at camp. She also plans to do a week of volleyball camp this summer as well as going to Camp Yolijwa for a week of overnight camp. It will be her third year to go there.